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Effective with the 2013-2014 fiscal year, PPS established a procedure adopted for the federal
stimulus funds and which was acceptable to the federal government whereby Levy funds are placed
in a “sub-account” within the General Fund and can only be used to pay teachers’ salaries and
benefits. This provision was written into Measure 26-161’s Explanatory Statement and is part of
the current Levy language. The Local Option Levy Funds for 2019-20 have been deposited into
this sub-account.

Finally, the Levy language continues to require independent community oversight to ensure that
tax dollars are used as approved by local voters. The PPS Board of Education has appointed CBRC
as the community oversight body to perform this function.

CBRC would like to take this opportunity to again thank the voters for approving this vital funding
source for Portland Public Schools that will help ensure that our students continue to receive
benefits from the additional teachers, lower class sizes, and enriched classroom offerings afforded
as a result of our Local Option Levy. The Local Option Levy helps mitigate the state’s failure to
adequately fund K-12 education.

CBRC respectfully submits this report to the PPS Board of Education:



